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September 12, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a supplemental ordinance to support implementation of the “Total Compensation” agreement with the King County Coalition of Labor Unions. The attached ordinance provides a total of $915,014 in supplemental appropriation to the 2014 budget for a flat lump sum Coalition Participation Premium. Payments of $500 will be paid in 2014 to coalition bargaining unit members whose bargaining units ratified the memorandum of agreement by August 15, 2014. The total estimated cost of the Coalition Participation Premium is $3.2 million. Supplemental appropriation is requested only for agencies that require additional appropriation to make the payments in 2014.  Due to the time sensitive nature of the lump sum Coalition Participation Premium payment, I respectfully request Council action on this legislation by no later than November 17, 2014.

This agreement supports the County’s Strategic Plan goal of “sound fiscal management” in that the agreement is predictable and sustainable over time. The agreement achieves efficiencies by allowing the County to simultaneously bargain wages, premiums, incentives and other monetary payments, as well as all forms of leave and benefits, and other important King County initiatives with many unions in a coalition forum. It also fulfills our commitment to work “collaboratively with the King County work force and to identify and implement cost reductions and productivity gains.” 
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Coalition of Labor Unions. The agreement is sustainable in our current economic environment and is within our capacity to finance. This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
I certify that funds are available.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Interim Chief of Staff



        Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations 
